

MID THUMB BOWMEN

April 2017 - Membership Meeting

Board Members Present: Jim Davis, John Parr, Dave Whitson, Joe Sinka, Al Burk

Board Members Absent: CR Lafata

Members Present: Mark Hurlburt, Kaitlyn Hurlburt, Amanda Govea, Rick Govea, Ashton Govea, Isabel Govea, Jim Rye, Ken Vogt, Agnes Whitson, Gary Parker, Mike Knee, Pete Guigar, Betty Guigar, Ashley Guigar, John Sheldon, Ben Henderson, Les Gates, Terry Helmold, Angie Helmold

Meeting called to order at 3:06 pm by Jim Rye

Motion made by Jim Davis to accept the reading of March minutes. Seconded by Joe Sinka. Motion passed. Motion Made by Jim Davis to accept the reading of the March treasury report. Seconded by Joe Sinka. Motion passed.

MEMBERSHIP RENEWALS: It is already April and time for members to renew their annual memberships.

Board Meeting: Tentatively scheduled for Tuesday, April 11th at 6 p.m.

Backstop: Jim gave an update on the backstop that he has been looking at. He has found that the quality assurance is lacking and some people are not pleased with their backstops. Club will discuss building our own hide-away, youth shooter backstops into the walls on each side of the club at 10 yards. These would only take up one lane on each side.

Roadside Cleanup: Jim Davis will provide dates.

Club Tractor – Board has approved the sale of the club tractor. A fair price is being determined and once determined, it will be for sale.

Wood-N-Water: All Burk is working on the raffle ticket paperwork. All will be working with club members on prizes to be raffled and start the printing order. The prizes this year are a Prime Bow (or \$300), Muzzleloader (or \$200), Vortex Binoculars (or \$100), and a rangefinder (or \$50). Discussion was had regarding limiting the number of tickets for sale but upping the price per ticket. This will be tabled until next year.

ASA State Championship Shoot: The club held the ASA State Championship shoot and had 33 shooters competing. No representative from ASA attended the shoot. Jim Rye will contact ASA to voice our concerns. **Michigan Bow Hunter's:** Thank you to Les Gates, Lt. Govenor, District 6, for attending our monthly meeting and becoming a club member. Les stated that MBH would like to become more involved in the area and felt that MTB was a great fit. Les would like to promote the club for area shooters and a banner may be presented for the club.

Club Website: Mark Hurlburt will be working on creating a new club website.

Motion made by Jim Davis to end the meeting at 4:01 p.m. Seconded by Joe Sinka.

MTB NEWS & ANNOUNCEMENTS

Welcome New Members!! Ben Henderson & Les Gates

Upcoming Shoots

Apr 29th ASA Outdoor & 30th Qualifier

May 6th G5 Super Slam & 7th 2nd Leg

May 13th MTB 3D Fun & 14th Shoot

June 10th & 11th

June 3rd

MTB 3D Fun Shoot

2 Man

Scramble



Stay current with club activities on Facebook!!